Terra Linda Elementary School Community Council Minutes

May 3, 2018

Present: Karen Gorringe, Mindi Allen, Cindy Anderson, Kristin Miles, Barbara Young, Andrea Jarvis

Not Present: Kurt Gasser, Melanie Nixon, Camille Kartchner, Shelly Chamberlain, Jennifer Killam, Debra Charlston

2018/2019 elections

- Vice chair (Debra) has moved
- President (Barbara) has been in position for two years
- Secretary (Mindi) will not have any kids at the school next year and has been in position two years.
 - o Kristin Miles Volunteered for President
 - Barb moved to approved
 - Cindy seconded and all were in favor
 - Andrea will volunteer more but may be moving.
 - Jen Killam was on the phone and agreed to be secretary/vice chair
 - Kristin moved to accept
 - Cindy seconded and all were in favor.

Fundraising

- Alan from previous fundraiser was present
- We made about \$7200 which is 1500 over other scc fundraisers
 - Good feedback
 - Loved the donate line
 - Loved the samples
- Karen suggested we do it again with the fall bday celebration which will be combined with the Reading night in the fall.
 - Food trucks, give a book and have samples
- Kristin moved to do this fundraiser again
- Cindy seconded and all agreed

DATA

- Math –done in three reporting periods
- English and language arts. Data triangulated
 - o Fontis Pinnel (Sp?) more rigorous
- Next steps
 - o PLC time will be Wed for reading and Thurs for math.

Visible Learning School

Goal is to become a visible learning school.

- Watched a video from the Stonefields School
 - Learning to learn
 - o 7 qualities
- Staff went to Snowbird to learn about surface, deep and transfer levels of learning
 - Research based
 - o Literacy book study which the staff presents by chapter.
 - Staff is asked to use the effect sizes to tailor their teaching so they get the most impact
 - Handouts from the Leader Magazine and the Effect Size (ES) ranked.
 - o Ainsley Rose came in March, coming again in June
 - First two hours would be good for parents to attend.

Parking Lot Update

- Our "last" choice was the chosen option.
 - o It's a band aid of sort until the full expansion will be done 3 years from now
 - o The change will be done before school starts next year
 - It should improve safety over what is there now.

^{*}Karen thanked 2017-2018 members/volunteers for service

^{*}Meeting adjourned at 545pm